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Codes & Standards Committee Meeting Minutes
Monday, June 10, 2013, 8:30 am – 5:00 pm
Tuesday, June 11, 2012, 8:30 am – 10:30 am

Grand Hyatt Regency, Chicago, IL
	Members Present

Robert May, VP District Eight, Chair
Larry Cogburn, Jacksonville, FL

Stan Folz, Las Vegas, NV 
Stan Khan, Aptos, CA
Don Jhonson, S.W. Ranches, FL
Nathan Philips, Eugene, OR

Doug Pirkle, Atlanta, GA
William Brunner, Minot, ND
Steve Poholski, Muskegon, MI

Bruce Shelly, Philadelphia, PA

Mike Smith, St. Louis, MO

Ronnie Toomer, Baton Rouge, LA

Tom Smith, Oklahoma City, OK

Wes Wheeler, Keystone Heights, FL 

Charlie Trout, Hernando, FL

Rich Sobel, Long Island City, NY

Wayne Brinkmeyer, Houston, TX
Marty Adams, Pueblo, CO
Marc J. Bernsen, Idaho Chapter NECA
Bobby Gray, Selah, WA
Tom Wood, Loves Park, IL

Jacob M. Howlett, Canby, OR

Gregory Bowman, Chattanooga, TN

Thomas Thierheimer, Houston, TX
Michael J. Johnston, Bethesda, MD, Secretary
	Members Absent

Scott Cline, Monterey Park, CA

Harry Sassaman, Edison, NJ
Tom Hedges, Ramona, CA

John Luke, Marion, IA
Others Present
Diana Brioso, NECA Staff
Jerry Rivera, NECA Staff 

Dan Walter, NECA VP/COO

Mark Earley, NFPA
Guest Speaker XXX, NFPA



Day 1 Monday, June 10, 2013
Introduction and Self-Introductions

Chairman Robert May welcomed the committee, called the meeting to order at 8:30 am and proceeded with introductions and self-introductions of committee members, staff and guests. 
Chair Opening Remarks

Chair May gave a brief summary of the Executive Committee meeting actions at their meeting in January and then thanked the committee members for their support and the work they perform in the development of safety codes and standards. He also emphasized how important the voice of electrical contractors is in this process. Several committee members provided some positive and negative feedback. 
National Office Activities
Dan Walter, NECA Vice President and COO, provided a brief update report on NECA activities at the national office. Walter indicated that most of NECA’s standing committees have already met in the first quarter of 2013. Areas being addressed are work related to energy management opportunities (smart grid efforts) and the opportunities with the production of electric vehicles. Dan reminded the committee about the convention coming up in Washington DC. The Energy Forum and Safety Forum are once again planned for the NECA convention.  
Approval of 2012 Codes and Standards Committee Meeting Minutes

The 2012 NECA Codes and Standards Committee meeting minutes were distributed in advance of the meeting for member review, discussion, and approval. Chair May asked for a motion and second to approve the previous meeting minutes. The minutes for the meeting of February 20 and 21, 2012 were approved unanimously.
Codes and Standards Committee Goals 2013 through 2014

Johnston provided a short update on the committee goals for 2013 and 2014. The standards and codes are cyclical and the activity is always on going and not necessarily at the same time as the NEC revisions.
Secretary’s Remarks

Michael Johnston, NECA Executive Director of Standards and Safety provided the committee with an update of current activity of NECA’s Standards and Safety group. Secretary Johnston thanked the group for their unselfish support of the NEC process and the ongoing work for other safety codes and standards where NECA is represented. Johnston reminded the group about submitting any additional information related to their committee work to the national office for support and guidance as needed. 
Standing Policies 3 and 9
Each committee member was provided with a copy of the NECA Standing policies prior to the meeting and asked to review for any suggested updates. Chair May asked the committee if any member had any suggested revisions or edits to the current NECA Standing Policies 3 and 9. Note that Policy 3 includes information of concern to both the NECA Government Affairs Committee and the NECA Codes and Standards Committee. No revisions or edits were suggested. The committee affirmed standing policies 3 and 9 as is without change in 2013. As an action item, Johnston will relay the information to Marco Giamberardino, Executive Director of Government Affairs and Secretary of NECA’s Government Affairs Committee.

2014 NEC Panel Reports – Committee Members/All
Start these reports and proceed in sequence. Mike Johnston provided a brief report of significant revisions by NEC CMP-1. Tom Wood and Charlie Trout provided an update of major changes in CMP-2. Stan Kahn reported on CMP-3 changes. Ronnie Toomer and Larry Cogburn reported on the CMP-4 Changes. Nathan Philips and Jacob Howlett reported on changes on CMP-5.
Guest Speaker – Report from NFPA

Mark Earley, Senior Electrical Engineer at NFPA and xxxx participated in the meeting and gave a presentation about the new NFPA Standards development process. Earley thanked NECA for their continued contribution to the NEC development process and recognized NECA’s leadership in the 6 active chair positions and recognized Michael Johnston in his role as the Chair of the NEC Technical Correlating Committee. Earley also briefly introduced the committee to the new NEC development process intended for implementation during the 2017 NEC cycle. Earley concluded his presentation and report while responding to several questions from committee members.
Quarter Century Club Awarded

On behalf of NFPA, Mark Earley presented Wayne Brinkmeyer with the Quarter Century Club award. This award recognizes individuals for consistent service in the NEC development process for 25 years or more. Wayne has served on various NEC committees and has chaired NEC CMP-11 for three cycles. Congratulations Wayne and thank you for your dedication and commitment to the NEC representing NECA. 

Service Recognition for Charlie Trout
Charlie Trout was recognized for his dedication and commitment to NECA’s Codes and Standards Committee. Charlie has served on the NECA Codes and Standards Committee since 1990 and the NFPA committees as follows:
NEC CMP-12 Principal and Alternate

NEC CMP-12 Chair (1999 through 2005 editions)

NEC CMP-6 Alternate

NEC CMP-18 Alternate

NEC CMP-2 Alternate

Congratulations Charlie and thank you for your dedication and commitment to the NEC representing NECA.

Lunch Break 12:00 – 1:00 pm

NEC Technical Correlating Committee (TCC) Update 

Stan Folz provided an update on current activity and ongoing work for the 2014 NEC. Folz chairs the NEC Usability Task Force and is responsible for updating the NEC Style Manual in this development cycle. 
2014 NEC Panel Reports – Committee Members/All (cont.)
Michael Smith provided a report on significant changes on CMP-6 and both Michael and Wes Wheeler reported on CMP-7. Larry Cogburn and Steve Poholski provided a report on changes accepted by CMP-8. Wayne Brinkmeyer and Greg Bowman reported on activity and changes accepted by CMP-9. Rich Sobel reported on CMP-10 activity. Stan Folz reported on CMP-11 activity.
NESC Activity Update

Steve Poholski and Jacob Howlett provided an update of activity related to the NESC revisions. Poholski indicated that the minimum approach distances (MAD) rules in Part 4. Steve explained that the revisions address requirements for use of fire-rated clothing for voltages 50 to 1000 VAC. Table 410-1 is new and provides specific FR clothing requirements based on distances. Calculations are based on IEEE 1584. 
NFPA 70E Committee on Electrical safety in Employee Workplaces
John Luke who serves as NECA’s Principal on the NFPA 70E committee provided a high-level review of significant changes proposed to NFPA 70E-2015. Also, Jerry Rivera, NECA Safety Director, provided a brief update about a NECA Safety Professionals Conference held in Denver 2013 and the 2014 conference being planned for Chicago. Rivera also informed the committee about the development of the NECA Safety Task Force chaired by John Lambert.
NFPA 72 National Fire Alarm and Signaling Code

Tom Smith represents NECA on NFPA 72, NFPA 730, and 731. Smith provided an update on the revision cycle for these standards and some of the specifics related to security systems installations. Smith indicated that NFPA 730 and 731 are gaining industry acceptance and being adopted by more jurisdictions. 

NFPA 99 National Health Care Code 
The 2015 edition of NFPA 99 is in the Comments stages of development. Don Jhonson provided a brief summary of some of the revisions happening in that standard and what will need to be coordinated with the NEC.
Day 2 Tuesday, June 11, 2013
National Electrical Installation Standards (NEIS) Program
Diana Brioso provided an update on current activity in the NEIS project. Diana informed the committee of revised standards, new standards in development, and standards projects planned for 2014. One new standard relates to energy storage systems.
2014 NEC Panel Reports – Committee Members/All (cont.)
Reports of 2014 NEC revisions continued on Day 2 of the meeting. William Brunner reported on CMP-12 activity. Marty Adams provided the report from CMP-13. Marc Bernsen reported on changes accepted by CMP-14. Bruce Shelly and Don Jhonson reported on CMP-15 activity. Doug Pirkle provided the report on CMP-16 actions. Don Jhonson reported on CMP-17. Bobby Gray and Charlie Trout reported on CMP-18 and Tom Thierheimer finished with a report on CMP-19 revisions. 
NECA 2017 NEC Proposals
The NECA Codes and Standards Committee can establish positions on proposed changes for the 2017 NEC. The main objective is to establish consistency and act in the best interest of the electrical contractor (installers and maintainers) when voting on the NEC proposals and comments. As an action item, NECA Codes and Standards Committee members will continue to suggest develop proposals for the 2017 NEC cycle as determined necessary. The deadline for submitting proposals is November 7, 2014 at 5:00 pm EST. 
Old Business/New Business

Closing Remarks 
Chair May thanked the committee for the continued efforts in the codes and standards work on behalf of NECA. They reminded the committee about the NECA convention in San Diego, CA and our next committee breakfast meeting. The meeting was adjourned on Tuesday, June 11, 2013 at approximately 10:30 am CST.
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Michael J. Johnston, 
Executive Director, Standards & Safety
Secretary Codes and Standards Committee
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